

We are delighted that all the children have settled back at school for the new academic year. The 3.00pm finish may take its toll initially! These newsletters will keep you informed of planned learning experiences and activities that your child will be involved in throughout the year. 

The school currently has a healthy snack policy for break-time. Treats can be kept for lunch-time. Our school has a nut free policy. 
Please ensure all jumpers, ties and PE kit is clearly labelled with your child’s name. This is important as children change twice a week for P.E.
P.E. for Mrs Loughran’s class is on a Tuesday and Wednesday.

P.E. for Mrs Devenney’s class is on a Tuesday and Thursday.

Homework 

Please check and sign homework diaries daily. Written homework and reading is usually given from a Monday – Thursday. Signing of homework diaries is already in evidence and much appreciated. 
Reading

We spend one week on each reading book. Please encourage your child to read the book to you (Mon-Thurs night). Praise all successes and encourage discussion about characters, events, illustrations etc. The children will complete reading activities in school for each book. Children will also be exploring non-fiction texts this half term. We are hoping to phase in our accelerated reading programme into Year 3 this year. This programme encourages a love of reading and promotes reading independence.

Phonics
Your child will begin Linguistic Phonics sessions, where they are using sounds to build words. They are currently building 3 letter (cvc) words and changing 1 sound/letter to make a new word. We will move on to building more complex 4 letter words.
Literacy
We will be looking at the importance of using capital letters and full stops in sentences. We will be identifying vowels and consonants and talking about nouns and proper nouns. 

We will be focusing on Recount writing, where children will reconstruct personal events, such as ‘My Weekend’ or ‘My School Mass’. We will also be looking at poetry. 
Numeracy
In Maths we will be revising addition and subtraction to 20. We will discuss alternative mathematical language for 

adding- total/sum of/plus/altogether/more than, 
subtracting- take away/minus/from/less than 
We will be looking at numbers to 100, identifying odd and even numbers and investigating the 100 square. The children will be looking at number stories up to 10 e.g. 10+0=10, 9+1=10, 8+2=10 etc. We will also look at handling data and exploring pictograms, bar graphs and Carroll diagrams.
World Around Us
Our topic is ‘All About Me’. We will be discussing likes and dislikes and working in groups to compare data on eye colour, hair colour, height, favourite food, fruit etc. We will be naming and labelling parts of the body and discussing their development from birth to now. Pupils will be encouraged to discuss and plan with the teacher, possible learning outcomes for each topic.

We wish our pupils a happy and safe year ahead in Year 3.  
Mrs Devenney                                       Mrs Loughran
